


5.  International approvals process and risk evaluation matrix 
 
The DVC introduced the report and summarised how the risk evaluation 
matrix is being implemented. 
 
The committee asked what is included as part of due diligence. The DVC 
agreed to add a summary of the due diligence process in the next update to 
the committee.  
 
The committee discussed how territory and ethical risks are assessed, 
determined, and considered as part of the approval of partnerships. It noted 
that the ethical risk of a prospective partner is considered after initial due 
diligence of the partner and territory is completed. An external third party is 
used to collect information for due diligence of prospective partners, territory 
risk, and ethical risk. The DVC then agrees the risk level and this outcome 
determines the approval route for the partnership proposal. The committee 
was assured by this process. 
 
The committee emphasised the importance of recording the decision-making 
process leading up to the assessment of risk level by the DVC. The DVC 
agreed to add information on the decision-making process and how decisions 
are recorded to the next update to the committee. 
 
The DVC offered to provide examples of the scope and depth of assessment 
of ethical risk completed as part of due diligence on new partners in the next 
update to the committee.  
 
The committee discussed the next stage of the approval process for new 
partnership proposals. It noted that partnership proposals considered high 
risk overall would be brought to the committee for approval, in addition to all 
International Branch Campus and Joint Venture proposals. Approval of low or 
medium risk proposals would be considered by the DVC or Executive as 
appropriate. 
 
The committee requested that all partnership proposals involving a new 
territory or a new partner be brought to the committee for discussion, 
regardless of the overall risk level. The risk evaluation matrix would be 
updated accordingly.  
  
The committee noted that ethical risk could change during the period of 
partnership with an existing partner. When new ethical issues arise, these 
would either be discussed by the Executive and noted by the Board of 
Governors in the Vice Chancellor’s monthly report or be brought to the 
committee for discussion as appropriate. 
 
It was recommended that the value of international partnerships is discussed 
at a future strategy day.  
 
  







 
 

 
9.  Estates development update 

 
The Group CFO provided an update on estates development.  
 
The committee noted that there are a significant number of complex projects 
planned and asked whether the estates team has sufficient resource to 
complete them. It noted that a Deputy Director of Estates and Academic 
Environment had recently been appointed to support the estates team. The 
Estates Masterplan and fuller detail of funding for the projects would be 
brought to a future meeting. 
 
The Chair thanked the committee and attendees.   
 

 
Date of next meeting 

4:00pm on Tuesday, 2 May 2023 
 

 
 

Confirmed as a true record 
  

 
 
(Chair) 

 
 
 




